SAC Minutes

September 22, 2021



<u>Attendance:</u> Kelly Axt, Desiree Scholl, Heather Jordan, Rebecca Destin, Nicole Potter, Cheryl Rushing, Don Dorwart, Gloria deBerry, Stephanie Wheat, and on Zoom, Mary Brumley and Carla Tokay

Call to order at 2:47 by Stephanie Wheat. Ms. Rushing will be taking notes for this meeting.

Meeting minutes from last meeting were approved.

A vote was conducted on allowing voting members be allowed to vote virtually via Zoom. This was approved by all SAC members.

Dr. Kelly Axt volunteered to be our new chairperson. Ms. Jordan made a motion to approve and Ms. deBerry seconded. This was approved by all SAC members.

<u>Meeting Schedule for 2021/2022 School Year:</u> These dates were motioned to approve by Ms. Rushing and seconded by Ms. deBerry.

- 1. September 22
- 2. October 20
- 3. February 2
- 4. April 6

All meetings will begin at 2:45.

<u>SAC Training:</u> Ms. Wheat went over the SAC Training Manual with us. She shared a Power Point with our virtual members. The <u>School Board "Prohibition of Bullying"</u> was decided to be moved to the October 20th meeting since it is not due until November.

<u>School Improvement Plan:</u> Ms. Wheat shared our School Improvement Plan with members. Dr. Axt motioned that we approve the School Improvement Plan and Ms. Scholl seconded it. All approved.

<u>Parent Involvement Plan</u> was reviewed and all members approved after the motion to approve and seconded was made.

Ms. Wheat told us about Governor DeSantis wanting to eliminate State testing after this school year. We do not yet know what that will mean for our students, but we will be switching to Progress Monitoring, much like what we do with Unique Learning Systems currently.

<u>Half Cent Sales Tax Update</u>: Our school will be receiving a building with four classrooms to replace three portables. The plan is for the building to begin construction in January of 2022. We will also be receiving a new roof and improvements to playgrounds to make them more wheelchair accessible.

<u>New Business:</u> We will be looking at our by-laws at the October meeting. Heather Jordan and Mary Brumley decided to look over the by-laws before the October meeting to determine if any changes need to be made or any suggestions.

Ms. DeBerry motioned that the meeting be adjourned with Ms. Brumley seconding. Meeting adjourned at 3:45.